
 

 

  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

3 December 2024 

Stephanie Jolly 
Executive General Manager 
Consumers, Policy & Markets 
Australian Energy Regulator 
GPO Box 3131  
Canberra ACT 2601 

 
email:   

 
Dear Ms Jolly 
 
Ergon Energy’s application for a waiver of obligations under the Australian Energy 
Regulator’s Ring-fencing Guideline – Mareeba and Charters Towers depots as regional 
offices 
 
Under the National Electricity Rules, Ergon Energy Corporation Limited (Ergon Energy) must 
comply with the Australian Energy Regulator’s (AER) Electricity Distribution Ring-fencing 
Guideline (the Guideline).1  The Guideline permits Ergon Energy to apply for a waiver of the 
legal and functional separation obligations.  Ergon Energy is seeking to renew an existing 
waiver expiring on 30 June 2025, so its depots at Mareeba and Charters Towers continue to be 
classified as regional offices for the purposes of ring-fencing out to 30 June 2035. 
 
Under the Guideline, the AER may in its absolute discretion grant an interim waiver.2 Ergon 
Energy would appreciate the AER exercising this option, if it is not in a position to complete its 
assessment of this application prior to the current waiver expiring on 30 June 2025. 
 

  

 
1 Clause 6.17.2. 
2 Clause 5.3.3. 


























